
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
REQUEST FOR PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

ACTION TO CLOSE MULTIPLE RIVERSIDE COUNTY 
COURTHOUSES AND/OR REDUCE SERVICES 

 
 
Due to the State of California’s $54 billion deficit as a result of the COVID-19 
pandemic, the Riverside Superior Court will experience a revenue shortfall in Fiscal 
Year 2020/2021 of $12 million.  The Court has taken actions to reduce this deficit by 
closing some courthouses, freezing vacant staff positions, reducing operating 
costs, and implementing some furloughs.  These actions alone will not be enough 
to cover the anticipated shortfall.   
 
Pursuant to Government Code § 68106(b)(1), the Superior Court of California, 
County of Riverside provides this 60-day notice of its intention to tentatively take 
one or more of the following actions. These actions are proposed to occur no 
sooner than October 5, 2020.  
 

 Close Riverside County courthouses one (1) to two (2) Fridays per 
month; 

 Reduce service hours to 8:30 am to 12:00 pm; and/or 
 Continue closures of the Corona, Hemet, Moreno Valley and Temecula 

courthouses until further notice.  
 
Any interested person or entity wishing to comment on these actions must send 
their comment in writing or electronically no later than 5:00 PM on Monday, October 
5, 2020. Comments may be submitted to the following: 
 

Superior Court of California, County of Riverside 
Executive Office 

4050 Main Street, Riverside, CA 92501 
Email: CourtExecutiveOffice@Riverside.Courts.Ca.Gov 

 
This Notice is available for public viewing at all court locations and on the Court’s website at: 
www.riverside.courts.ca.gov. 
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